

## 1, Deerpark, Ashbourne, Co. Meath.

24<sup>th</sup> April, 2020.

## Continuous Assessment for 1st/2nd / TY/ 5th Year

Dear Parent/Guardian,

As we address and adapt to this new educational world of blended learning, ACS Management and Teaching Staff have met and agreed a plan of continuous assessment which will culminate in grades/comments on students' reports.

Please note the following:-

- Each subject department has met and agreed set criteria for allocating a summer grade to each student based on continuous assessment.
- Teachers have devised different assignments/tasks based on the year group and individual class groupings.
- There will be an average mark and comment from all assignments given, comment on work in class prior to closure and level of engagement.
- Each subject teacher will send an email explaining to their classes the continuous assessment approach as levels and materials vary from class to class. There will be a description of the task/assignments and the set criteria for achieving a grade in a specific subject.
- All students are required to check their emails, Microsoft Team, OneNote, (whichever medium the subject teacher has been using to communicate with the student on a daily/weekly basis), as subject teachers will be sending emails to their class groups on/before Monday 27<sup>th</sup> April 2020.
- If Parents/Students have any concerns/queries regarding a specific subject, please email *directly* the class subject teacher.

I hope that you and your family and friends are well, staying safe and taking care.

Yours sincerely,

Susan Duffy, Principal.